/ American Postal Workers Union, AFL-CIO

1300 L Street, NW/, Washington, DC 20005

December 29 1987

Moe Biiler, President
{202) 842-4246

Thomas J. Fritsch
Assistant Postmaster General
Labor Relations Department
United States Postal Service
e 475 L’Enfant Plaza, S.W.
o Room 9014

Washington, D.C. 20260

National Exeautive Board

Moe Biller, President Dear Mr. Fritsch:

William Burrus ‘

Executive Vice President I am writlng in an effort to avoid unnecessary

Douglas C Holbrook jurisdictional grievances. The APWU receives reports from "
Secretary-Treasurer

time to time that Postal functions have been assigned
s A e Do LNICOYrect operation numbers, which do not comply with
Regional Instruction 399 and the M-32 Handbook, with the

Kenneth D Wilson

C - Clerk Dision result that the wrong craft employees are a551gned to

. Wevodau perform the work. It is our understanding that Postal
Diwwor, Mantenance Division Service policy does not permit such mlsallocatlon of work to
Donald A. Ross incorrect operatlon numbers.

Director, MVS Division . -

George N. McKeithen ' Please confirm for APWU that the Postal Service does
Director, SDM Division
‘not assert any right to assign work to incorrect operation
D e vison NUMbers with the result of affectlng craft assionments; and
that Postal Service policy is that work must be assigned to
the proper operatlon number.

: ' . - ] L] L3 s
Raydell R Moore - Thank you for your attention to this inquiry.
Western Region “
Conuat Region Sincerely,

Philip C. Flemming, Jr
Eastern Region e M
Romualdo “Willie”” Sanchez :

R ]
Northeastern Region Moe Biller
Archie Salisbury " . "
Southern Region S o
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MAR 28 1988

Mr. Moc Bliller

President

Ancrican Postal Workers
Union, AFL-CIO

1300 L Street, NW

Washington, DC 20005-4107

Decar Mr. Biller:

This is in response to your qguestion regarding the assignment
of functions to certain operation numbers and the effect on
craft.

The U.S. Postal Service assigns operation numbers to various
functions for purposes of planning and controlling activities
within a postal facility. Because of their ability to iden-
tify specific activities, operation numbers have also been
used in Regional Instruction 399 to idcntify the assignment
of work to the appropriate craft. Local managers are respon-
sible for ensuring that work functions are assigned the
appropriate operation number. If an error is made in the
assignment of an operation number, it is local managenent's
responsibility to correct the error. It is not appropriate
for management to change the operations number simply to
effect the craft assignment.

If you have any questions regarding the foregoing, please
contact Anthony Vegliante (268-3811) at your conveniencec.

Sincerely,

«signed) Joseph J. Mahon, Jf.

Joseph J. Mahon, Jr.
Assistant Postmaster General
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